

ASHRAE Central Oklahoma Chapter SSUE 1 - SEPTEMBER 2012-2013 EDITION





Chapter President Dusty Stoabs, P.E.

reetings ASHRAE Members, Associates, Affiliates, and Students! I hope everyone has had a great summer. I'm excited about Fall temperatures, football, and the start of the ASHRAE year coming up! Despite the Chapter being off this summer, your 2012/2013 Central Oklahoma Chapter Board of Governors, Officers, and Committee Chairs have all been working diligently to make this season a great success! Work taking place over the summer included getting expert presenters lined out for our monthly technical sessions, working out the logistics for various Chapter field trips including a bus ride to Dallas for the AHR Expo in January, promoting our annual golf tournament, working out the final details on a superior restructuring of our scholarship program, and much more!

President's Message continued on Page 2

UPCOMING EVENTS

October Meeting

YEA Social Event

October 3rd at Coop Ale Works Brewery Meet in parking lot across from Speakeasy at 1114 NW 51st. 6:00pm Technical Tour 7:00pm Beer Tasting

ASHRAE Energy Modeling Conference See www.ashrae.org/EMC2012 for more info.

ASHRAE/NIST Refrigerants Conference October 29-30 in Gaithersburg, Maryland See www.ashrae.org/Refrigerants2012 for more info.

ASHRAECOK.ORG

SOU'WESTER

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Continued from Page 1

The start of the year is also the perfect time to go to the Society website and update your member information. Go to www.ashrae.org and login, then click on "Membership & Conferences" and then on "My Membership".

If you've let your membership lapse, now is a great time to bring it up to date because this year is the year that the ASHRAE Handbook – Fundamentals is published! That book is only published every four years, so tell your colleagues who aren't members that this is the year they need to join, for all the benefits that membership brings, plus to make sure they get the new Fundamentals Handbook!

Looking forward to a great year!

Dusty Stoabs, PE

ASHRAE Central Oklahoma Chapter President

ASHRAE SOCIETY UPDATES

Attend the ASHRAE Winter Conference—January 26-30 in Dallas, Texas.

Join the Society as it returns to Dallas for the 2013 Winter Conference, Jan. 26-30, Dallas, Texas. The ASHRAE co-sponsored AHR Expo® is also held in conjunction with the Conference, Jan. 38-30, Dallas Convention Center. This is your opportunity to:

- Network and reconnect with other members and old friends.
- Build on your education and earn professional credits at ALI courses.
- Update your library with the most recent publications from the ASHRAE Bookstore.
- Stay informed on the latest advancements in the industry, while earning PDHs, during technical sessions.
- Examine new and innovative technology at the AHR Expo.
- Relax and mingle at social events and general tours.
- Registration for the conference will open on September 1.

Information on the Dallas Conference can be found at www.ashrae.org/dallas.

AREA JOB OPPORTUNITIES



TME, Inc. is seeking a Mechanical Designer for our Oklahoma City, OK office location. The ideal candidate shall possess the following:

- Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering or equivalent experience.
- El Certification (Pass the Fundamentals of Engineering Examination) a plus.
- 3 to 5 years of mechanical design experience for a consulting engineering or architectural/engineering design firm.
- Experience with healthcare of higher education projects preferred.
- Experience with Autodesk Revit preferred.

TME offers challenging and innovative work assignments, competitive salary, and an outstanding benefits package. We encourage you to visit our website at www.tmecorp.com. If interested, please email your resume to the attention of Janet Calhoun at jcalhoun@tmecorp.com.



Federal Corporation is seeking an Inside Technical Sales Rep for our Tulsa, OK office location.

Please refer to our website at www.federalcorp.com for job description, benefits, requirements, and to apply for the position.

BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING MINUTES

The Board of Governors held their last meeting on August delinquency report and assigned members to contact de-27. President Dusty Stoabs called the meeting to order at linguent members. 12:13 pm.

Chapter Officers Present:

Dusty Stoabs - President David Royal - President Elect Shaun Sexton - Treasurer Joe Sanders – Secretary

Board of Governors Present:

Grant Flurry Jason Keyes John Semtner Tim Jones Brian Sauer Daniel Brazeale

Absent: Mark Furgason

Members Present:

Alan Loeffler Tino Mendez Brooke Enochs Tony Clark Kyle Reeves

New Business and Committee Reports:

cept. Report approved 10-0.

Official Treasurer's Report was not presented. However, Student Activities: [Brooke Enochs] Sending info to guidis set aside for chapter operations, \$3,000.00 to fund the student chapter at Francis Tuttle this year. CRC. Remainder normally split between research and scholarships. CD will mature in November at which time Newsletter: [Tony Clark] Redesigning newsletter to work the plan is to transfer the funds into a new CD. Sexton al- better with new logo design. Requests that articles be so reports that \$2,000.00 has been received for the upcom- sent two weeks ahead of time for publishing. ing golf tournament. Finally, all information requested by submitted.

Committee Reports:

Special Events: [Bryan Garcia] 22 teams have registered for golf tournament, 24 teams is the max. Four gold sponsors (\$1,000.00) this year including Matherly Mechanical, FSB, EMCS, and Wilspec. Siemens will sponsor the meal. **Tech Energy & Government:** [Brian Sauer] - Coordinating As of the meeting there was \$5,500 to split between re- with regional chair. search and scholarships

Membership: [Tim Jones] 24 new members last year, however, 23 memberships were cancelled. Tony Landers and President Dusty Stoabs adjourned the meeting at 1:14 pm. Neil Waggoner are new members this month. Presented a

Research Promotion: [David Royal] - No new report.

Scholarship: [John Semtner, Tino Mendez, and Grant Flurry] Dr. McQuiston closed out CD with \$7,000.00 in it and deposited it into the chapter bank account. Plan to send part of the money to fund the two OSU scholarships. Committee transferred money for the Oklahoma City Community Foundation, with a goal of eventually reaching \$40,000.00 so that two scholarships may be presented each year to any Oklahoma university.

Technology Transfer: [Daniel Brazeale] 47 responses to survey were returned. Plans on having one distinguished lecturer this year on ASHRAE 90.1. Meetings will continue to be held at 50 Penn Place on the first Wednesday of each month. Reports that Alejandro Garcia has agreed to take over the chapter awards and is hoping to turn in nomination by September.

YEA: [Daniel Brazeale] Planning a COOP brewery tour and tasting at 51st Street Speakeasy. Second event to be held at Dave and Busters. Planning on one event every two months. David Royal made motion that the Treasury fund Meeting Minutes from May 21st, Board of Governors Meet- \$400 for the events. Motion passed 10-0. Still looking for ing were presented. Jason Keyes made a motion to ac- a candidate to send to the YEA conference in Atlanta this year.

Shaun Sexton reports that as of the end of June that ance counselors around the region including OSU, OU, \$18,127.00 was in the bank account. \$4,000 of the money Metro Tech, and Francis Tuttle. Trying to establish a new

the IRS in regard to the 2009-2010 tax return has been Webmaster: [Bryan Garcia] Updating website. Looking at a new, more user friendly, company to manage website. Cost would run approximately \$1,600 and would allow us to integrate more information. Bryan will make a formal report at future meeting.

Historian: [Alan Loeffler] No new report.

No other new business.

BOARD OF GOVERNORS CONTACT INFORMATION

Officer Name	Role	Company	Phone	Email
Dusty Stoabs, P.E.	President	Frankfurt Short Bruza	(405)840.2931	dstoabs@fsb-ae.com
Joe Sanders	Secretary	RB Akins Company	(405)947.6502	jsanders@rbakins.com
Shaun Sexton	Treasurer	050 Engineering Company	(405)236.2030	ssexton@050engineering.com
Alan Loeffler	Historian	Federal Corporation	(405)239.7301	aloeffler@federalcorp.com
Alejandro Garcia	Chapter Delegate	The Benham Companies	(405)478.5353	alejandro.garcia@saic.com
	Honors and Awards			
Bryan Garcia, P.E.	Webmaster	Trane Company	(405)717.7614	bdgarcia@trane.com
	Chapter Alternate			
Daniel Brazeale	YEA Coordinator	Engineered Equipment	(405)525.7722	dbrazeale@eei-ok.com
	Board of Governors			
	Tech Transfer Chair			
Timothy Jones	Member Promotions	Engineered Equipment	(405)525.7722	tjones@eei-ok.com
	Board of Governors			
Brooke Enochs	Student Activities Chair	Frankfurt Short Bruza	(405)840.2931	benochs@fsb-ae.com
Tony Clark	Newsletter Editor	Tinsley-Mullens Engineers	(405)463.6570	tclark@tmecorp.com
Brian Sauer	Tech Energy & Gov.	Garver	(405)329.2555	basauer@garverusa.com
	Board of Governors			
David Royal	Research Promotions	Automated Building Systems	(405)245.5409	david.royal@abscompanies.com
	President Elect			
Grant Flurry	Board of Governors	Federal Corporation	(405)239.7320	gflurry@federalcorp.com
Jason Keyes	Board of Governors	Siemens	(405)615.6690	jason.keyes@siemens.com
John Semtner	Board of Governors	Architectural Design Group	(405)808.5894	jsemtner@adgokc.com
Mark Furgason	Board of Governors	Automated Building Systems	(405)948.1794	mark.furgason@abscompanies.com



Board of Governors at Sportsman's Club on August 27, 2012.